
Memo 
 

To: Members of Council 

From: Mayor Letham 

Date: July 11, 2017 

Subject: Mary St. West, Lindsay 

 

Background 

Due to concerns constantly being brought forward to staff and Council regarding Mary 
Street West between Angeline Street and Wilson Avenue in Lindsay, I am requesting 
that a review be done by staff to consider options to mitigate concerns regarding traffic 
flow, speeding, street parking, and safety. This review should include the possibility of 
creating a community safety zone, crosswalk options, stop sign at Wilson Avenue, 
reducing the speed limit, increased signage and or eliminating on street parking. 

There are several seniors homes in the area and the road is on a large curve with street 
parking creating limited sight lines and pedestrian concerns. 

Recommendation To Council 

RESOLVED THAT the memorandum from Mayor Letham dated July 11, 2017 
regarding Mary St. West, Lindsay, be received; 
THAT staff present a report in Q3 2017 outlining safety and traffic control options for 
Mary St. West, Lindsay; and 
THAT staff provide an update on new legislation allowing photo radar in school and 
community zones including costing options and the administration aspects of the 
project. 


